














25th June 2020

Dear Parents, 

 I hope you and your family are keeping safe and well.  It is hard to believe that we are fast approaching the end of term and many of the things we traditionally do have been unable to happen.  As you are aware the staff have been working hard on bits and pieces behind the scenes to mark the Year 7’s time at Dromore Road.  As in previous years we have put together a collection of photos collated during your child’s time at Dromore Road and we plan to make this live at 8pm on Saturday evening so that families, that wish, can organise their own leaver celebration at home.  We are immensely proud of what your child has achieved, and as their parent, we feel that you should also have the chance to celebrate the amazing amount of hard work you have put in, to get them to this stage of their life!

Leaver hoodies have been ordered and we had hoped to arrange for your child to collect these next week, along with a ‘gift’ bag but unfortunately our supplier has confirmed this morning they are going to be delayed and the hoodies won’t be with us before the end of term.  We will arrange collection of these over the Summer.

Whilst we are very disappointed that your child will not receive their hoodie, we feel that it is still important for your child to have some closure to mark their time at Dromore Road and would like to arrange for your child to come to school on 30th June at 2pm to collect their Record of Achievement and say goodbye to their teacher.  We also have some certificates etc. to give out. 

The current government guidelines allow gatherings of up to 10 people outside so we plan to have a socially distanced farewell in the car park, weather permitting! We hope that each family will be able to attend this event in their car and we plan to call each child forward to receive their Leaver Pack from their teachers.  The P.7 child from each family may stand outside the car at the driver’s door, if they wish.  This will mean that the children will be able to see their classmates receive their Leaver Pack and prize. We ask all other family members to remain inside the car until your child is called forward.  












As each child receives their Record of Achievement and gift, I suggest that it may be a nice touch if we make lots of noise with horns, clapping and voices.  This might also be a fun thing to do as cars exit, as I think it will give the children closure and make it something they will always remember! 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Perhaps families may wish to have their own celebration at home afterwards or make their own arrangements, bearing in mind social distancing advice.  Your children are worth celebrating and the end of primary school is an important milestone, both for you and them.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your valued support over the past number of years and for your kindness and encouragement to me as Principal, since taking up post.  I have loved being part of your child’s journey and look forward to hearing about their achievements as they move on to the next stage.

We hope to see you on Tuesday but if you have any queries, please contact me at: smcgrath554@c2kni.net or phone Mrs McParland in the office.

Yours faithfully 
Sharon McGrath 
(PRINCIPAL)
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